
 
 

 

 
October 27, 2015 

 

 

Supervisor Lynn Compton, 4th District Supervisor 

County Government Center 

San Luis Obispo, CA 93408 

 

 

Dear Supervisor Compton: 

 

The SCAC took the following actions at its October 26, 2015 meeting: 

 

HILTON – DRC2015-00004 - Proposed minor use permit for existing chicken pens at 280 

Phelan Ranch Way, Arroyo Grande. This property was cited by Code Enforcement in May for 

several issues, including excessive chickens. This application would negate Code Enforcement’s 

ruling. Land Use Committee members visited the location and reported that they were not 

admitted into the enclosures but observed gamecocks in individual cages. Mr. Hilton stated that 

the gamecocks were raised by lessees of the property. He had no indication that they were 

fighting cocks. The Council approved a motion by unanimous vote to table consideration of the 

application pending further information from Code Enforcement. 

 

PHILLIPS 66 – DRC2015 - 00044 - Proposed minor use permit to uncover, inspect, clean and 

fill with inert material currently inactive oil pipe lines to comply with the State Fire Marshal’s 

requirements. The involved pipes are located between the Phillips 66 Refinery and Chevron’s 

Guadalupe Dunes cleanup site. The Council voted unanimously to recommend approval of this 

application. 

 

On behalf of the South County Advisory Council, 

 

 
 

Richard Wright,  

Correspondence Secretary    

 



 


